    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                        August 10, 2021
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, Chris Basler, Brandon Shortt and John Schweigert. Also attending the meeting were Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, John Lurk, David Van Leer, TJ Garbs, as well as Chris Govero and Nate Govero with Lightwave Communications.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the July Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Chris Basler, seconded by Alderman John Schweigert.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Alderman John Schweigert. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Sunday, 08/08/2021.
Chris Govero took the floor with a proposal to install fiberoptic cable at several key locations in the City of Bloomsdale. The company was started about ten years ago and currently provides a hybrid wireless and underground fiberoptic cable service in Ste. Genevieve, Jefferson, and St. Francois Counties. They have 2 towers in Bloomsdale. They want to install ½ inch cables encased in 1 and ¼ inch conduit inside the City utility easement corridor, on the opposite side of the street when possible. The number of homes serviced will dictate whether the cable is installed in casing. They plan on trying to obtain easements in places the City has no utilities. The City utilizes a 15’ easement, whereas they anticipate a 10’ easement. The first question the Mayor asked is what happens if the City needs to repair a utility line where the cable is installed. Chris stated that they are working with Missouri One Call for locates. The main areas of interest are Angeline Drive, Ethlyn Drive in the Sunset Ridge Subdivision and Clement Road. They want to offer service to more residents using the premier fiberoptic technology with the benefit of speed and reliability. An added benefit is another service provider. The plan includes installing 5 poles, more or less. Alderman Shortt asked if this would replace dishes on homes; Chris responded not all of them. The Mayor pointed out that the two subdivisions in question have their own set of rules, outside of City ordinances. Chris Govero responded that he believes City mandates outweigh HOA rules. The main issue is the water infrastructure upgrade in motion. There is going to be major construction soon on the waterlines in some areas, along with the possibility of street widening. This is the priority. The Council agreed that allowing them to proceed with this plan is a possibility if they will work with us. Alderman Chris Basler asked if they intend to submit a map of their proposed route and pole placement. They tentatively plan on working in phases, as the City intends with the water project. Lightwave Communications feels the project is worth the risk and would like to take preliminary steps in the next few months. Mayor Monia asked Clerk Randoll to reach out to Missouri Municipal League for direction. Chris and Nate Govero left the meeting at 7:35 PM.
The water report was submitted to DNR by Cochran on Monday, July 19, 2021, with a couple of changes. The 200,000-gallon tank was changed to 250,000 gallons and the proposed 6” water main along Highway Y/Mill Hill Road was changed to 8”. The proposal was accepted by DNR in a letter dated August 4, 2021. The approval included the replacement of water line at Highway Y and St. Agnes Drive, along Jersey Lane, along Clement Road and replacing transite pipe from the Water Tank to Jersey Lane with 8” pipe to improve pressure and fire flow. The approval did not include the storage tank replacement; this will be permitted separately. David stated that Cochran is currently $10,000 under budget regarding the contracted amount for their services. John Lurk previously spoke to David about the fact that rock will be encountered in many areas. Cochran’s practice is to give core samples to contractors who submit bids to be included as a line item. John is confident we can find a local operator to work with Cochran for this preliminary project.
The meeting moved on to the submittal by Cochran of Supplemental Agreement No. 2 for the new 250,000-gallon elevated water storage tank for $87,800.00 and Supplemental Agreement No. 3 for the water system distribution upgrades for $81,460.00. David reminded the City that there is no cost included in their contract to obtain easements if none exist. The standard cost is approximately $300.00 per property. While the Council agreed with the terms of the Supplemental Agreements, the Mayor stated he would not sign the document not knowing if the land was available for the new water tower. John Lurk has obtained a verbal agreement from the Lucille Drury family to donate the necessary .23 acres for installation. This satisfied the Mayor’s hesitation and the documents were signed. The City of Bloomsdale will cover any costs associated with the donation. Alderman Chris Basler inquired about how financing will be handled. Cochran can help facilitate financing. Clerk Randoll is submitting the necessary paperwork to receive the $102,000.00 slated for the City from the American Rescue Plan of 2021. Alderman Basler will also reach out to Gary Nelson to inquire about possible funds from the County. David and TJ left the meeting at 8:00 PM.
Clerk’s Notes: Painting at the Treatment Plant is nearly complete. There are a few spots that need to be covered. Someone from the Pump Shop backed into the entrance gate at the Treatment Plant. Jim Deimund was able to repair it to make it serviceable and David Moore with Moore Fencing will install a new, sliding gate as soon as his schedule allows. The gate will be extended to square up the fenced area to prevent this from happening again. The pickle ball net was temporarily placed in the basketball court at the City Park. A bid proposal from Vern Bauman Contracting was signed to resurface the court in the fall for $32,000.00 to $35,000.00. Clerk Randoll is in contact with Lisa Dunn from Flock Safety regarding the technology brought to the July Meeting by Sheriff Stolzer and Major Schott. She plans on attending the October Meeting. The letter to residents regarding the water/sewer increase was mailed July 29, 2021. Alderman Schweigert was again contacted by a resident with complaints about aggressive dogs on Clement Road. The Mayor would like for Clerk Randoll to reach out to Sheriff Stolzer to get his take on what can be done, since the City has no way to control this.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 PM, seconded by Alderman Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
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